
 

  

Newsletter 

Newsletter 
20 December 2024 

¶ Mr Whittle 

¶ Inner Drive 

¶ The School Scribble 

¶ Spreading Christmas cheer 

¶ Christmas creations 

¶ Rome trip 

¶ Panto time 

¶ Christmas performance 

¶ Shoe box appeal  

¶ Maths kahoot 

¶ Christmas Jumper Day 

¶ CPSHE 

¶ Celebrating students 

¶ Term dates 



 

2 

Newsletter 

 

Mr Whittle 

It might be the end of the term (and year) but the plethora of opportunities given to students have contin-
ued to be unrelenting. 

I reflected on the staff teamõs collective achievements at an end-of-term get together. 

I recalled one of my walks around school last week.  

On that day there was a trip to Rome; a visit to the Northern School of Contemporary Dance in Leeds; the 
Year 11 boysõ football team playing in a cup final; trials in badminton and swimming; mentoring specialists 
Inner Drive working with Year 11s and their families; Year 6 pupils from Waltham Leas on a visit; and re-
hearsals for our big production of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. 

It provided a snapshot of what we are working to achieve. On the same day, the validated results from the 
summer were published, with the academy comparing favourably with others locally. 

We had the second highest percentage (42.9%) of Year 11 achieve grade 5 or above in English and Maths, 10% above the local authority aver-
age.  

The academy topped the table for positive destinations, with 98% of our large cohort going on to further education, securing an apprentice-
ship or gaining employment. 

These statistics are a credit to those Year 11s and their families and staff team who have supported them.  

The second Year 11 Maximise evening was very well attended. 

Inner Drive gave sessions to families explaining their work with the students around motivation, resilience and organising time ahead of 
mocks and GCSEs next year. 

I saw another perfect example demonstrating our efforts around aspiration in the Sixth Form College this week. 

There, a good-sized group of Year 11s gave up time over lunch to attend a webinar by an adviser from the University of Cambridge. It came 
about because of the numbers of Year 10 and 11s attending an initial session in the lecture theatre.  

The universityõs representatives were so impressed by the numbers and questions they offered the exclusive webinar. 

It was a pleasure to invite a representative group to my office to hear their feedback.  

Ilyn, Matthew and Martha were a credit to their year group. Focused on their studies, they were also clear about their future paths. 

The live stream, in which they asked questions, had been invaluable and, in one case, had meant an immediate change of heart in terms of 
potential A-levels. Thank you to Mrs Clorley for organising what had clearly been an inspirational session. 

Elsewhere, congratulations to those Year 8s and 9s who finished first and second out of 60 teams from across the Humber, Yorkshire and the 
Midlands in one round of a live, online Christmas Quiz hosted by the Advanced Mathematics Support Programme. 

Well done also to the following students who have achieved these totals this half term: 

Fantastic work: Cip V (10E), 37 times, George D (10L), 35; Dylan K (7E), 33 

Outstanding effort: Tyler C (7I), 28 times; Jessica T (7A), 26; Savanah R (7I), 25. 

Learner of the lesson: Dhruv S (9J), 10 times; Niranjana S (7B), 9; Oscar C (7C), 9; Georgia H (7J), 9; Ruby T (9E) 8. 

Postcard home:  Lily-Rose S (10C), 10 times; Cody K (10A), 7; Oliver M (10C), 6; Jacob H (10C), 6; Lauren H (11E), 6; Dawid S (9F), 6. 

Finally, thank you to those who performed in the annual Christmas Concert at All Saints Church in Waltham. 

Staff and students received some terrific feedback and I note it has been well received on Facebook and Instagram. Thank you to Mrs Carter 
and the team for organising. 

It remains to wish all our Waltham Toll Bar Academy community a merry Christmas and a happy, healthy and successful New Year. 

Mr N J Whittle 
Principal 
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Inner Drive 

It was great to have Inner Drive in the academy to work specifically with our year 11         
students on exam performance. Inner Drive are a coaching mindset company who produce 
their methods based off data and research. Inner Drive delivered two assemblies to our 
Year 11 cohort and two specifically targeted workshops for our students as they prepare for 
their upcoming mock examinations and GCSE exams. Feedback from students and staff 
was extremely positive. 

The School Scribble 

Students have worked hard to create the final edit of 
the School Scribble. Students have come to each 
session with a range of ideas showing their pride in 
both the local and school community. They have   
created an impressive range of articles on topics    
including a spotlight on local, global and the LGBTQ+ 
community. Developing their interview techniques 
students have posed a range of questions to many 
people allowing them to write remarkable articles 
which have developed their literacy and editing skills. 
Members of the School Scribble are looking forward 
to seeing their final published copy around the   
Academy soon!  
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Spreading Christmas cheer! 

Our Year 7 French Christmas Choir visited local primary schools in 
the run up to Christmas. They sang songs in French and shared 
some interesting facts about how Christmas is celebrated in France 
with the primary pupils. Their lovely singing (and dancing!) was      
enjoyed by East Ravendale CofE Primary School, Holton le Clay    
Juniors, Scartho Academy Juniors, Springfield Primary Academy, 
Fairfield Academy and Enfield Academy of New Waltham. The Year 
7s had volunteered to join the choir and rehearsed over a few 
lunchtimes in the weeks            
beforehand, getting to grips with 
tricky French lyrics sung to some 

well-known tunes. They all loved singing to the primary 
school children, especially as some got to visit their old 
schools, and thoroughly enjoyed being ñToll Bar On Tourò. 
Thank you to all for hosting us.  

Thank you all so much for your support with the Year 7 
French Christmas Choir over the past few weeks!  We had our final visit this week and this 
photo really captures the moment as they sang their hearts out one last time.  Joyeux No±l! 

Christmas creations 

The well-being team, led by Tamara Susewitz, hosted a wreath-making workshop for staff. The 
kits provided enabled staff to create some beautiful wreaths, with their wreath-making               
accompanied by some festive music and Christmas nibbles. Several took them home to finish off 
their decorations, embellishing their wreaths with lights too. Thank you to all who took part and 
we hope your homes look gorgeous, festooned with your seasonal creations. 


